
Appendix B – HASC Action Tracker 

Meeting  Item  Action  Action by Status 
7/1/25 Cabinet Member 

Update 
A report on the Healthy Weight 
Acceleration Plan could be brought to a 
future committee.  

Director of Health 
and Wellbeing  

An item on this is being taken 
at the meeting on 11th 
February 2025  

7/1/25 Overview of the 
Supporting People 
Connecting 
Communities 
Accommodation Plan 

In response to a question about those 
residents who were on the precipice of 
serious mental illness, it was suggested 
that a report on the wide offer for mental 
health to a future meeting. 

Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

To be scheduled in 2025/26 

16/12/24 Update of the Cabinet 
Member 

Clarification was given that the suicide 
prevention update referred to in 
paragraph 2.17 of the report had been 
given to the Safeguarding Adults Board 
meeting. The Chair agreed that an update 
be provided to the committee. 

Director of Health 
and Wellbeing  

Response shared with the 
committee 28/1/25 

16/12/24 Update of the Cabinet 
Member 

In response to questions about the Cash 
Transfers in Pregnancy Pilot, it was 
acknowledged that there were benefits 
beyond lowering the prevalence of low 
birth weight babies, including contributing 
to the Child Poverty response. The 
evaluation report could be share with the 
committee. 

Director of Health 
and Wellbeing  

Public Health Colleagues 
intend to capture wider 
outcomes in the evaluation 
including qualitative feedback 
on impact, and impact on 
service uptake within Family 
Hubs. This evaluation will 
report in April 2026, and 
Public Health can bring any 
interim findings to the 
committee as needed. 

6/12/24 Health, disability and 
employment 

Officers agreed to share information on 
the experience of the people working in 
the Disability Job Hub with the committee. 

Public Health 
Strategist 

Response shared with the 
committee 28/1/25 

6/12/24 Health, disability and 
employment 

Concern was expressed about the short-
term nature of funding for projects, 
including the difficulty in achieving decent 
outcomes and what happens after the 

Public Health 
Strategist 

To be scheduled 



funding ends. Officers agreed to bring the 
evaluation for the Disability Job Hub, 
which would include performance 
outcomes, to the committee. 

6/12/24 Living with 
endometriosis is 
Camden (Healthwatch)  

Agreed to revisit women’s health at a 
future meeting 

Director of Health 
and Wellbeing 

To be scheduled 

6/12/24 Insight, Learning and 
Impact Report – 
Quarter 2 2024/25  

The Director of Health and Wellbeing 
highlighted substance misuse challenges 
and the continuing drive to increase 
childhood immunisation performance. 
Campaign materials, including social 
media, to support immunisation in the 
Somali community would be shared with 
the committee. 

Director of Health 
and Wellbeing 

Response shared with the 
committee 29/1/25 

6/12/24 Work programme It was requested that the evaluation of the 
Cash Transfers in Pregnancy pilot be 
scheduled. 

Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

To be scheduled 

6/12/24 Work programme It was agreed that the proposals for the 
Tavistock and Portman NHS Foundation 
Trust to merge be brought to committee. 
This could be a high level process paper 
in February or a more detailed paper at a 
later date. 

Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

To be scheduled 

6/12/24 Work programme A further update on the Start Well 
consultation on proposals for maternity 
services was requested. 
 

Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

To be scheduled 

6/12/24 Work programme The Chair proposed that a report on 
men’s health and their engagement with 
adult social care be scheduled. Officers 
suggested that this could be linked to the 
NHS Men’s Health Strategy that was 
being developed. 

Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

To be scheduled 



5/11/24 Cabinet Member 
Annual Report 

In response to support for the work of 
Change, Grow, Live (CGL), the Cabinet 
Member for Health, Wellbeing, and Adult 
Social Care acknowledged that it was a 
progressive service, embedding 
preventative, person-centred support. The 
Chair requested that visits to the service 
be offered to all committee members.  
 

Director of Health 
and Wellbeing 

Emma Stubbs sent an email 
to HASC Members on 21/11 
with various dates when 
Members could visit.  
 

5/11/24 Cabinet Member 
Annual Report 

The Executive Director Adults and Health 
proposed that health colleagues be asked 
to bring a report on the approach to 
unwarranted variation by GP surgeries 
and pharmacies. 

Senior Policy and 
Project Officer 

To be scheduled 

5/11/24 Cabinet Member 
Annual Report 

The Executive Director Adults and Health 
explained that Adult Social Care 
Commissioning had been working with 
the Royal College of Art to fundamentally 
rethink how residents are supported in 
their own homes. While a longer-term 
relationship was sought, the Royal 
College of Art was not able to continue 
providing support pro bono. A budget had 
been developed to enable the Royal 
College of Art to check in with the work as 
it evolved. Insights from the work could be 
shared with the committee.  
 

Director of Adult 
Social Care Strategy 
and Commissioning 

Update included in the 
Cabinet Member update for 7 
January meeting 

5/11/24 Cabinet Member 
Annual Report 

Officers advised that there were few 
vacancies in the workforce as agency 
staff were used. There were challenges in 
how permanent staff were attracted and 
retained. Work with provider services and 
HR had significantly reduced the use of 
agency staff but there was ongoing work 
to look at this across Adult Social Care. 

Executive Director 
Adults and Health 

According to checked HR 
records as at 16 December 
2024, agency worker 
headcount in Adult Social 
Care was 60.  



Agreements with other local authorities 
had capped the amount that agency staff 
would be paid. Data on vacancies and 
agency numbers could be provided to the 
committee.  

5/11/24 Cabinet Member 
Annual Report 

The Chair requested a list of all initiatives 
that had been raised in the previous year, 
detailing what was completed and what 
was still being worked on. 

Executive Director 
Adults and Health 

The Cabinet Member annual 
report follows the same 
format as the previous year. 
Future annual reports will 
update on progress of 
initiatives referred to in 
previous years. 

5/11/24 Cabinet Member 
Annual Report 

Colin Brummage, Camden Disability 
Action, commended the use of lived 
experience and power sharing but 
suggested that the use of a social model 
lens was missing from the report. As an 
example, it was queried whether Good 
Work Camden was being measured 
according to how it dismantled oppressive 
labour market structures. A social model 
lens should shape commissioning of 
services. It was noted that Camden 
Disability Action had undertaken a useful 
coproduction exercise with Good Work 
Camden but none of the 
recommendations had been taken 
forward. The Cabinet Member gave 
assurances that the adoption of a social 
model lens in commissioning would be 
explored. The Executive Director Adults 
and Health agreed to discuss progress on 
the coproduced recommendations with 
Good Work Camden and explore options 
for taking forward further scrutiny of 

Executive Director 
Adults and Health 

To be scheduled 



employment support by people coming 
through Camden Disability Action.  
 

5/11/24 Cabinet Member 
Annual Report 

The Chair requested that future annual 
reports provide information on the work of 
the Disability Oversight Panel. 

Executive Director 
Adults and Health 

The Disability Oversight 
Panel sits within the portfolio 
of Cabinet Member for 
Voluntary Sector, Equalities 
and Cohesion. It would 
therefore be inappropriate for 
the Cabinet Member for 
Health, Wellbeing and Adult 
Social Care to include this 
within their annual report.  

5/11/24 Safeguarding Adults 
Partnership Board 
Annual Report 2023-24 

The Chair noted that during 
consideration of the previous year’s 
report, it had been requested that 
training be provided to Members on the 
safeguarding framework for the 
protection of adults with care and 
support needs. The training had not 
taken place but was still desired by the 
committee. The Executive Director 
Adults and Health proposed that the 
new Independent Chair could lead a 
training session, including on what the 
Board does and its relationship with the 
committee. 

Executive Director 
Adults and Health 

The Chair of the Camden 
Safeguarding Adults 
Partnership Board, Dr Adi 
Cooper, will be meeting with 
Directors and Safeguarding 
leads on the 12 December 
2024 to plan this session for 
HASC members, with the aim 
to arrange a training 
opportunity as discussed 
early in the new year. 

5/11/24 Safeguarding Adults 
Partnership Board 
Annual Report 2023-24 

The Chair suggested that the annual 
report could address outcomes from the 
previous year’s priorities. The Executive 
Director Adults and Health offered to 
consider how this could be taken forward 
but emphasised that the annual report 
was a partnership exercise written by 
committee. 

Executive Director 
Adults and Health 

The annual report structure 
and content will be reviewed 
and updated by the new 
Chair of the Camden 
Safeguarding Adults 
Partnership Board. This 
feedback from HASC will be 



taken into consideration and 
shared with statutory partners 
of the Board when it next 
convenes in 2025. 

5/11/24 Safeguarding Adults 
Partnership Board 
Annual Report 2023-24 

Concern was expressed about the 
unnecessarily complex language used in 
the report. The Executive Director Adults 
and Health agreed to provide an 
explanation for the label ‘No identified 
care needs’ on page 77 of the agenda 
pack. 

Executive Director 
Adults and Health 

Response shared with the 
Committee 16/12 
 

5/11/24 Response to the 
Screening Panel 
recommendations 

The Director of Health and Wellbeing 
agreed to provide the committee with data 
on the number of women being 
diagnosed with cancer and waiting times 
for treatment. 

Director of Health 
and Wellbeing 

Response shared with the 
committee on 2/12 

5/11/24 Response to the 
Screening Panel 
recommendations 

Officers confirmed that Camden’s 
Community Champion Programme looks 
at health issues but the Champions 
decide what topics to focus on. It was 
agreed to explore how Members could 
meet with Community Champions to 
discuss what feedback they were 
receiving. 

Director of Health 
and Wellbeing 

The Chair has asked if an 
item can be scheduled, 
inviting Community 
Champions, to hear about 
their work. This will be 
scheduled in 2025/26. 

5/11/24 Response to the 
Screening Panel 
recommendations 

In response to a suggestion that disabled 
women be included in the development of 
the Women’s Health Hub offer, the 
Director of Health and Wellbeing noted 
that the developing offer could be brought 
to committee. 

Senior Policy and 
Projects Officer 

To be scheduled 

5/11/24 Response to the 
Screening Panel 
recommendations 

An update on work with the learning 
disabled population to raise awareness of 
cancer screening would be provided to 
the committee at a future meeting. 

Director of Adult 
Social Care Strategy 
and Commissioning 
 

Included in 7th January 
Cabinet Member update 



9/9/24 Update of the Cabinet 
Member for Health, 
Wellbeing and Adult 
Social Care 

With regard to safeguarding issues, the 
Executive Director Adults and Health 
confirmed that hoarding was a big 
challenge. It was included in the Care Act 
within neglect or acts of omission. A 
report could be brought to committee on 
work to address hoarding and cuckooing. 

James Fox, Senior 
Policy and Projects 
Officer 

To be scheduled 

9/9/24 Update of the Cabinet 
Member for Health, 
Wellbeing and Adult 
Social Care 

It was requested that an update be 
provided on the food mission. 

James Fox, Senior 
Policy and Projects 
Officer 

This item is scheduled for 
February 2025. 

9/9/24 Update on the merger 
of Royal Free London 
NHS Foundation Trust 
and North Middlesex 
University Hospital 
NHS Trust  

It was agreed that further report would be 
brought to the committee prior to final 
decisions to update on the project and 
detail engagement processes. 

James Fox, Senior 
Policy and Projects 
Officer 

 

The Chair has agreed that as 
the NHS have advised there 
will not be any substantive 
new developments or 
information to present to the 
committee prior to the 
planned merger date. As the 
merger is a change in 
organisational form, rather 
than any change in service 
provision, they believe the 
most effective conversations 
with the committee would be 
around the service changes 
that are made possible by the 
merger. The design and 
planning of these will be a 
focus after the organisations 
have come together, and they 
would value HASC’s early 
input into these and the 
engagement plans to inform 
them, as that work starts to 



develop in the New Year. So 
a future item will come once 
the organisations have 
merged.  
 

9/9/24 Update on the merger 
of Royal Free London 
NHS Foundation Trust 
and North Middlesex 
University Hospital 
NHS Trust 

It was noted that there was no Appendix 
A included with the paper and it was 
agreed to circulate to the committee 
following the meeting. 

James Fox, Senior 
Policy and Projects 
Officer 

Appendix was shared with the 
committee 

9/9/24 Work programme and 
action tracker 

There was a discussion on potentially 
including a section on housing allocations 
criteria and support to residents from 
Adult Social Care and Housing to 
navigate the systems in the report on 
neighbourhood programmes in January 
2025. The Executive Director Adults and 
Health noted that Housing Scrutiny 
Committee received reports on 
allocations and could invite Health and 
Adult Social Care Scrutiny Committee to 
attend and explore those issues further. 

James Fox, Senior 
Policy and Projects 
Officer 

Housing Scrutiny have an 
item on allocations policy 
scheduled for their meeting 
on 10th December 2024 – 
HASC Members are able to 
attend for this item.  

24/7/24 Update on Camden’s 
Commissioned 
Substance Misuse 
Services and Support 
for People 
Experiencing 
Homelessness 

Officers agreed to arrange a visit for 
committee members to the substance 
misuse services. 

Emma Stubbs, Head 
of Drugs, Alcohol 
and Sexual Health 

Emma Stubbs has written to 
the Committee with 
suggested dates for a visit.  

24/7/24 Update of the Cabinet 
Member for Health, 
Wellbeing and Adult 
Social Care 

Officers assured Members that none of 
those waiting for assessment were due to 
a safeguarding referral or a Deprivation of 
Liberty safeguard assessment. The 
numbers of people waiting for an 
assessment were significantly lower than 

Jess McGregor, 
Executive Director, 
Adults and Health 

Figures will be included in a 
future Cabinet Member 
update to the committee.  



for a review. Up to date figures on the 
numbers waiting for entry and 
assessment could be shared with the 
Committee. 

24/7/24 Update of the Cabinet 
Member for Health, 
Wellbeing and Adult 
Social Care 

The Chair suggested that issues 
concerning young people transitioning to 
adults’ services could be brought to 
committee. It was agreed to bring 
information to the Committee about care 
experienced young adults and the Cass 
report. 

Jess McGregor, 
Executive Director, 
Adults and Health 

Response shared with the 
Committee 27/8 

24/7/24 Final Report of the 
Committee’s Screening 
and Prevention Panel 

The Chair of the Committee welcomed 
the report and requested that an officer 
report be submitted to a future meeting 
responding to all recommendations and 
providing timescales for actions. 

James Fox, Senior 
Policy and Projects 
Officer 

Scheduled for 5th November 
2024  

24/7/24 Insight, Learning and 
Impact Report Q4 End 
of Year 2023/24 

In response to a request for clarification 
on the data insight work on young carers, 
officers agreed to arrange for a written 
response. 

Jess McGregor, 
Executive Director, 
Adults and Health 

Response shared with the 
Committee on 27/8 

24/7/24 Insight, Learning and 
Impact Report Q4 End 
of Year 2023/24 

Questions were asked about the structure 
for five North Central London boroughs 
working together to model future demand 
for adult social care services, noting 
different expectations and costs across 
the councils. The Director of ASC 
Strategy and Commissioning explained 
that cost and the market was explored 
across the five boroughs. There was also 
collaborative work on areas such as 
staffing, the Accelerated Fund on carers, 
market management and strategic work. 
Allegra Lynch, Camden Carers, explained 
that it would be working with the five 
carers centres across the boroughs on a 
project around hospital discharge funded 

Chris Lehman, 
Director of ASC 
Strategy and 
Commissioning 

To be scheduled 



by the Accelerated Fund and would be 
happy to update the committee. The 
Chair requested that a report be brought 
to the committee on the structure of the 
five North Central London boroughs 
working together. 

24/7/24 Insight, Learning and 
Impact Report Q4 End 
of Year 2023/24 

The Chair requested that the Care Quality 
Commission (CQC) inspection findings for 
Adult Social Care be brought to a future 
meeting of the committee. 

James Fox, Senior 
Policy and Projects 
Officer 

To be scheduled when 
available 

27/2/24 Supporting People with 
Learning Disability in 
Camden 

It was agreed that the Executive Director 
Adults and Health, Head of ASC 
Operations and Deputy DASS, and Head 
of Community Learning Disability 
Services would meet with Councillor Anna 
Burrage to discuss any lessons arising 
from the case. 

Jess McGregor, 
Executive Director 
Adults and Health 

A meeting was held on 12th 
March 

27/2/24 Update of the Cabinet 
Member for Health, 
Wellbeing and Adult 
Social Care 

A report could be provided on the data 
and uptake of MMR vaccines in due 
course. 

James Fox, Senior 
Policy and Projects 
Officer 

To be included in cabinet 
member update 

27/2/24 Update of the Cabinet 
Member for Health, 
Wellbeing and Adult 
Social Care 

Accommodation Plan would be launched 
from April 2024. Chris Lehmann, Head of 
Adult Social Care Strategy and 
Commissioning and Deputy DASS 
highlighted the cross-cutting approach of 
the plan and commented that a more 
detailed report would be brought to 
Committee following the launch. 

James Fox, Senior 
Policy and Projects 
Officer 

Scheduled for 7th January 
2025 meeting  

 


